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Head of Planning

East Sussex County Council

St. Anne’s Crescent

County Hall

Lewes

BN7 1UE

Our Reference: PH/B2H/1.4.1/0420
Dear Sir,
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Relating to land known as A259 Belle Hill, 

Bexhill on Sea to B2092 Queensway, St. Leonards on Sea, East Sussex RR/2474/CC(EIA) – Condition 11 (Out of Hours Working).
We are writing to request out of hours working related to the application of additional road markings required at the junction of Down Road and the A259 Little Common Road. The requested dates and times are as follows:
· Tuesday 2nd August 2016 20:00hrs – Wednesday 3rd August 2016 04:00hrs;

· Wednesday 3rd August 2016 20:00hrs – Thursday 4th August 2016 04:00hrs; and

· Thursday 4th August 2016 20:00hrs – Friday 5th August 2016 04:00hrs (as a contingency).

It was highlighted, following a Road Safety Audit, that further road markings were required.

We have been in discussions with ESCC Network Management and Highways England and their advice, based on safety to the road users and operatives, is that this work is undertaken during off peak working hours.  It is due to this that we are requesting permission to work out of hours. We do need to remove some of the existing high friction surfacing so there will be an element of noise associated with this work.

However, in order to reduce the impact on local residents we are proposing the following: 

· Traffic Management to start to be put out at 20:00hrs;
· Planing works to stop by 00:00hrs;
· Road markings to be completed by 02:00hrs; and
· Traffic Management to be removed by 04:00hrs.
The planned plant and equipment involved in the above operations shall be as follows:

· 1no. planer;

· 1no. Sweeper;

· Material wagons;
· 1no. Lining rig;
· 1no. HFS rig.
The planned resources involved in the above operations shall be as follows:

· 1no. Site Supervisor; 

· 1no. Ganger; and
· 6no. Operatives.
A letter drop will be carried out to the residents in the vicinity of these proposed works.
There is no proposed artificial lighting as use will be made of the street lighting and plant lights.
This application is made on behalf of the Assistant Director – Transport and Operations, East Sussex County Council and the relevant cost code for payment of fees due is C.5.04.200.2.

We trust that our proposals meet with your approval.

Yours faithfully,

Kim Barrows
Project Manager

For the Hochtief – Taylor Woodrow Joint Venture

On behalf of East Sussex County Council

Cc
Bob Pape / File 
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